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THE 

PEW 
CHARITABLE TRUSTS 

July 12, 2018 

The Honorable David J. Redl 

2005 Market Street, Suite 2800 

Philadelphia, PA 19103-7077 

901 E Street NW 

Washington, DC 20004 

www.pewtrusts.org 

Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
1401 Constitution Avenue Northwest 

Washington, D.C. 20230 

Dear Assistant Secretary Redl, 

215.575.9050 Phone 

202.552.2000 Phone 

The Pew Charitable Trusts supports the National Telecommunication and Information 
Administration's (NTIA) efforts to improve the quality and accuracy of broadband data, and 
agrees that that limitations of existing data present challenges to policymakers at all levels of 
government. 

As the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has found and NTIA highlighted, 24 
million Americans lack access to high-speed reliable internet. This problem is also challenging 
for our community anchor institutions: 40 percent of the nation's schools and 60 percent of 
health care facilities outside of metropolitan areas lack coverage. Additionally, as NTIA noted, 

rural communities are disproportionately affected-30 percent of rural communities also do not 
have connectivity. 

These data points illustrate how communities across the country are not able to partake in the 

economic and social benefits that broadband connectivity can offer, including increased access 
to healthcare, education, and jobs. Policymakers see the need to address this gap, but an absence 
of reliable data and accessible research on the topic hampers their efforts. 

Pew launched the broadband research initiative in January 2018 to provide research and 

analysis that can inform policymakers as they work to close the connectivity gap. Specifically, 

the initiative is examining how states have tried to improve connectivity and is meeting critical 

research needs, including synthesizing and elevating research about the economic impacts of 

broadband and funding and financing options for connectivity efforts. Like NTIA, we also seek 
to draw upon diverse stakeholder perspectives from across the public, private, and non-profit 

sectors for input and discussion. 

Our research and outreach so far confirms the concerns about data outlined in this Request for 

Comment: a more accurate and granular national broadband map is needed to help guide 

policymakers in prioritizing their connectivity efforts. 




